Minutes-Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency
Norwood Park Township

7833 W. Lawrence Ave., Norridge IL

June 7, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Lupo at 1:30PM.

Attending the meeting were Supervisor Lupo, Trustee Nasca, Assessor Karns, Attorney Spina,
residents Fiona Tanny and Heidi Moore.

Discussion of the committee members going forward will consist of the current Township
Supervisor, current Township Trustees and the two township residents.

Next the committee discussed the purpose and duties of the committee which included
preparing a report on the efficiencies and increased accountability in their government.

The committee identified current programs and grants that benefitted the township community
including Meals on Wheels in conjunction with the Senior Assistance Center, Township
Enrichment Program, support of National Night Out, School Reading Program, Subsidized
Taxicab Program for seniors and disabled, youth organization grants, and grants for senior clubs
and activities.

Next the committee identified areas in the township in which they would investigate current
efficiencies and possible future recommendations. Those mentioned were website efficiency,

intergovernmental agreements, shared services with the Senior Assistance Center, and
exploration of mental health services.

The committee will have its second meeting on December 29, 2023 at 6:20PM.

A motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Nasca and seconded by supervisor Lupo. A voice
vote was called. Motion unanimously carried.



